January 7, 1941 Mr. Roy E. Weinzettel Sales Promotion Manager Fred Medart Manufacturing Co. St. Louis, Missouri Dear Roy: I beg to acknowledge receipt of the check for which we are both very grateful. I certainly agree with you that this amount is not bad at all; in fact, it is very pleasing to me, and I thank you and your cooperators and collaborators very much Yes, I quite agree with you that Goal-Hi will be much more definitely a summer game than it will be a winter game By the way, I have just received a letter from Mr. Forrest G. Stith, Coordinator Health, Physical Education and Recreation of the Department of Public Schools in Jefferson City, Missourie He writes as follows: "You will no doubt be interested in learning that we are including your game of "Goal-Hi" in our new course of study in physical education for the Wissouri high schools. We are not giving the complete rules on it because the committee feels that you or the sports goods company will have rules for free distribution. "I shall be glad to have you write me as to whether or not our assumption is correct." Doubtless you have been in touch with Mr. Stith, but if you have not, I might mention the fact that he is a very good friend of mine and I am sure that he will cooperate with you to the Wth degree. I am sending you a copy of the letter I have just dictated to Mr. Stith. With all good wishes, I am, Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation FCA:1g Varsity Basketball Coach Enc.